GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING JANUARY 17TH, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Chuck Spradlin, Paul Hodge, Robert Morgan, County Counselor Paul Dean and Deputy County Clerk Deann McCaffree.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Spradlin moved to approve January 10, 2022 Minutes, as written. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Road and Bridge Report:

- Road and Bridge sent a letter to KDEM regarding funding being sought for the bridge located at U Road and 100th Street.
- Following a meeting with a landowner regarding the on-going Christian Hills Bridge project, Chrisman is slated to receive quotes for a fence installation after completion of the project.
- Chrisman informed commissioners that he is currently looking for an insurance adjuster that specializes in assessing semi accidents, to look into the recent roll-over of a county semi.
- A county grader has been experiencing mechanical issues.

Commissioners reviewed Treasurer's report. No decisions were made.

Chrisman noted that KDOT had been previously contacted regarding the need of a STOP sign near Fall River.

Maintenance Supervisor Greg Rawlings provided commissioners with a questioner he had conducted with companies/businesses that had utilized OKLAHOMA LED for their lighting needs.

Spradlin moved to approve hiring OKLAHOMA LED for lighting replacement for Greenwood County buildings in the amount of \$49.202.60. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Jeff Pittman with Salt Springs Township informed commissioners of a washout on AA Road, noting that the township does not have the means to repair said washout. Recommendations were made for Pittman to speak with the township board and possibly raise taxes in the future to budget for issues that may arise or looking into a grant to fund such repairs.

Pittman then spoke of roads in Rock Ridge Cove, explaining that potholes are an ongoing issue. Pittman asked for a definitive answer regarding whose responsibility those roads are. It was noted that the county will repair the entire area, following those repairs, the township will be responsible for those roads. County Counselor Paul Dean noted that a Resolution could be drafted if the necessity arose.

Commissioners approved the purchase of fire trucks at previous meetings. Fire Chief Doug Williams would like \$5,000 for the purchase of equipment needed for the truck purchased for Burkett Fire.

Fox moved to approve a \$5,000 allowance for the purchase of fire equipment. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Sheriff Heath Samuels revisited discussion in regards to a control/card system for the back door of the courthouse. Samuels noted that he is willing to purchase said doors for the courthouse. Commissioners expressed no opposition to this notion.

Ballard moved to approve a ten-minute executive session for legal consultation. Fox seconded, Motion carried 5-0. Meeting to reconvene at 10:06 a.m. No decisions were made.

Fox moved to adjourn at 10:08 p.m. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING JANUARY 17TH, 2022

	Roy Ballard, Chairman Ben Fox, Vice Chairman
ATTEST: Kathy Robison, County Clerk	Chuck Spradlin, Member
	Paul Hooge Paul Hodge, Member
	Robert Joe Myau Robert Joe Morgan, Member